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STATE OF WISCONSIN
BEFORE THE DEPARTMENT OF SAFETY AND PROFESSIONAL SERVICES

IN THE MATTER OF DISCIPLINARY
PROCEEDINGS AGAINST NOTICE OF SUSPENSION

AND NOTICE OF RIGHT
TO REQUEST HEARING

ROBIN ROMMEL,
RESPONDENT. Case # 16 COM 183 000551 Q

TO: Robin Rommel
W14724 Red School Road
Melrose, WI 54642

You are hereby notified that your Master Electrician credential is suspended for one
week, beginning December 28, 2017.

The basis for this suspension is your failure to use appropriately licensed or registered
individuals to install electrical wire. Specifically, you allowed Peter Tabbert, who is unlicensed,
to perform electrical work under your license, at 36245 Main Street, Whitehall, Wis. 54773.

The above conduct constitutes a violation of Wis. Admin. Code § SPS 305.43(5)(b) by
failing to utilize appropriately licensed or registered individuals to install electrical wiring and is
subject to discipline under Wis. Admin. Code § SPS 305.10(1)(a)8.

After the one week suspension, you may request, in writing, to have your credential
reinstated. The reinstatement process is set forth in Wis. Admin. Code § SPS 305.10(1)(f). You
have the right to request a hearing on the suspension by sending a request for hearing to the
Department of Safety and Professional Services, Chief Legal Counsel, P.O. Box 8368, Madison,
Wis. 53708-8368, which must be received by the Department no later than 30 days from the date
of mailing of this Notice. The date of mailing of this Notice is November 28, 2017. Any hearing
on the suspension will be held in accordance with the requirements stated in Wis. Stat. ch. 227.

Dated at Madison, Wisconsin on November 27, 2017.

a

Al Rohmeyer
Chief Legal Counsel
Department of Safety and Professional Services
P.O. Box 8368
Madison, WI 53708-8368


